MASFAA Business Meeting

Date:  April 19, 2013 at 10:30 AM

Location:  Magnuson Grand Hotel

I. Call to Order

Cindy Small called the meeting to order, established a quorum.  

II. Approval of Agenda

Cindy Small asked for a motion to approve the agenda.  The motion was made, seconded, and approved.
III. Approval of Minutes

Cindy Small asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the last business meeting.  

The motion was made, seconded, and approved.
IV. Officers Reports

a. Past President, Valerie Curtin:

Work on website clean-up; update for past officers.  Question posed on how we should save and archive old and historical documents.

b. Vice President/Secretary, Jessica Francischetti:

Jessica was unable to attend but sent her report through Cindy Small.  Nothing to Report.  Julie Watson is taking the notes in her absence.

c. President-Elect, Leah Habel:

Spoke of her participation and experience in the NASFAA Leadership Conference.  She also met with Montana’s representatives including John Tester.  Thanked everyone for the opportunity.

d. Treasurer, Britnee Loch:

Nothing to Report.  Questions were presented regarding a negative on the budget.  It was indicated that we were using a reserve.  Recommendation was to make that clearer on the budget.  Budget should get posted to the website.

e. Member-at-Large, Julie Watson:

Nothing to Report

f. Member-at-Large, Gloria Payne

Nothing to Report

g. Associate Member, Greg Mason

Reported that we have 4 vendors for the conference this year and will possibly be up to 5 or 6 for next year. 

h. President, Cindy Small:

Cindy attended the MCAN Conference and indicated that much of what they do ties into Financial Aid.  Also attended the MACRAO Conference and in turn invited Montana State University Registrar and Admissions to attend the MASFAA Conference.  There are many similarities as well as differences in the Associations.  We should see about having representation at their conference next year.  Cindy’s goal was also outreach to the Tribal Colleges and will continue to do so. 

V. Committee Reports

a. Conference Planning Committee – Bernie Warwood, Tom Jewell:

Tom Jewell; “Thank you for your participation and attendance”.  Tom introduced the committee chairs: Tom Jewell – Conference Committee Chair, Jamie Krushensky-registration, Katherine Foster-Site, Bernie Warwood – Food, Emily Flemming-Activities, Roger Matthew-speakers.  The Magnuson Hotel was great to work with; extremely helpful and everything was essentially free that helped immensely with the conference budget.  Totally recommend for future events because of how accommodating the facility was to work with.  We had 63 registrants.  The committee was able to keep within the total conference budget.  Tom reminder everyone to complete the survey. 

b. Nominations Committee – Valerie Curtin

President-Elect: Tina Wagner, Carroll College

Member-at-Large: Candi Richardson, UM Western

Associate Member: Nolan Gluekert, SAF

Treasurer/Secretary: Bernie Warwood, MSU Bozeman

c. Membership Committee – Brittnee Loch

Members

81 Institutional (2012 = 81)

14 Institutions (2012 = 14)

32 Associates (2012 = 29)

8 Associations (2012=6)
d. Budget and Audit Committee – Brittnee Loch

Balances:

CD = $15,195.85

Savings = $5152.65

Checking = $37,122.79

             Next Board to talk about moving some of the funds from checking over to a CD or similar interest bearing account.  

             Suggested that Ally Bank was a good resource to look into.

             Books audited by Cathy Seilstad , CPA and there were no findings.
VI. Recognition of MASFAA Members Serving on RMASFAA/NASFAA Committees

NASFAA

Board of Directors 3rd year Representative at Large – Terri Gruba

RMASFAA

Vice President – Valerie Curtin

Training Committee Member – Shelby Gilluly

Board of Directors Montana Representative – Cindy Small

Associate Governance – Valerie Curtin, Terri Gruba, Janet Riis

Summer Institute Committee Member – Valerie Curtin, Terri Gruba, Tressa Johnson, Kent McGowan Sue Weinreis

Electronic Initiatives Member – Roger Matthew

Membership Member – Roger Matthew

Leadership Pipeline – Ricki Jones

VII. Old Business

We renewed the CD in December of 2012 with 1st Interstate Bank in Miles City

The Audit was done on the books by Cathy Seilstad, CPA.  She works for MSU Northern.  There were no findings.

VIII. New Business

a. MCAN/MASFAA/Gear UP/MSCA Joint meeting next April

Questions: on logistics and bylaws on whether this was feasible; Next year too soon?  We do want to build these partnerships.  Concerns about staying true to who we are.  Leah; “Can’t grasp how this can be implemented given the amount of material we cover”  Proposal made that the Members at large position could coordinate with these other groups.  Val; “Perhaps we can add on but still keep our separate conferences”.  It was determined that this for sure could not happen for this next year’s conference.  Ricki suggested looking at short term and long term options.  Terri suggested that we could still participate.  Tina Wagner to take over the MASFAA position on the MCAN Steering Committee.  Candi Richarson to take over on our committee and will look to invite attendees from these other groups to our conference.  

Additionally, we are trying to find best dates for the conference in 2014 because of Easter.  The conference will be held in Butte.

Additionally, working to set up fall training for R2T4 in Helena.

Reminder: RMASFAA Conference October 20-23 in Cheyenne, WY
b. Change to the FAFSA priority Date for the state of Montana.  There were questions on whether this should be changed since some schools process earlier than other schools.  The motion was made and seconded to either keep as is or to change to contact school for additional information.  It was voted on and out of a total of 14 schools, 9 voted to keep as is and 5 voted to change.  We will not be making any changes to the FAFSA priority date.

c. Mick Hanson Professional Development Scholarship Application:

The purpose of this scholarship is for members to participate in the RMASFAA Leadership Pipeline.  Since the program is every other year because participants begin at one conference and end at the other, it made sense to have the scholarship pay for each time.  Can be used by mentees or mentors.  Julie Watson has used it for this year. Julie spoke of what a great opportunity this is and encouraged everyone to take advantage of the program.  Veterans can encourage those in their offices to apply.  Terri Gruba indicated that we have a lot of folks in MASFAA that can be mentors.  Julie is very appreciative and honored for the opportunity and the benefits she is gaining.  Participants in this year’s Pipeline are Julie Watson who is a mentee, Janet Riis and Terri Gruba are mentors and Ricki Jones is serving on the committee that coordinates the lessons and meetings.
d. Minority SI Scholarship:

The date has been extended to May 15th since we have only one applicant so far to allow for more opportunity.

e. Election of Officers: Motioned to vote on the slate of candidates, seconded, and passed.  Slate of Candidates were elected.

President-Elect: Tina Wagner, Carroll College

Member-at-Large: Candi Richardson, UM Western

Associate Member: Nolan Gluekert, SAF

Treasurer/Secretary: Bernie Warwood, MSU Bozeman

.

f. 2013 MASFAA Awards Given at the Banquet Thursday evening April 18, 2013:

1. Financial Aid Professional of the Year: Rita Larby of MSU-Bozeman
2. Years of Service Awards

15 years
Valerie Curtin

Ron Muffick

Cathy Johnson

Ricki Jones

20 Years
Arlene Williams

Drawing for Summer Institute Scholarship:

1.  MT Tech

2. UM Western (1st alternate)

3. MSU Northern (2nd alternate)

Cindy Small passed the “gavel” hat to Leah Habel.  Cindy was given a plaque for her service as president.
IX. Adjourn

Leah requested a motion to adjourn.  Motion was made and seconded.    

